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the ñOò Zone 

WORDS FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR SUSIE  

It is almost fall and 31-0 is alive with service projects and fundrais-

ers.  0ur statewide FIGHT HUNGER event has clubs from every district in North Car-

olina participating, with 31-0 leading the pack.  I thank all of you for helping thou-

sands of our friends who are in need.  I am so very proud of all your efforts. 

I am thrilled to be visiting so many clubs and hearing about all that you are doing.  

You amaze me.  The ideas you have should be shared with our Lion Family through-

out the District.  Who knows about the Sanford Lions Fair? Goldston Lions Old Fash-

ion Days, Pancake breakfasts, golf tournaments, and fall festivals?  Please make 

sure you let Lion Jennifer Clapp, our newsletter editor, Lion Denton Melvin, our web 

site guru and Lion Coy Rahman, our publicity chair, know about your events, so we 

can join you. 

It has recently come to my attention, that many of our Lions are unaware of exactly 

what the District Governorôs Goals are.  I assumed, (there is that dangerous word 

again) that you were all familiar with them and what their purpose is.  So let me ex-

plain, as best I can.   

Every District Governor is asked to prepare a list of their goals at the beginning of 

their term, consisting of programs, organizations or causes that are related to the Li-

ons of our District and North Carolina.  This year, my goal is $18.00 per member to 

assist and support the following and the amount per Lion: Boys and Girls Home 

$2.00, Governor Morehead School $1.00, Leader Dog $1.00,  LCIF $3.00, MIRA 

Guide Dogs for Children $1.00, NC Lions Ambassador Program $2.00, Peace Poster/

Celebrate Liberty $1.00, Radio Reading Service$1.00, Sid L. Scruggs III Beacon of 

Hope $2.00, VIP Fishing Tournament $2.00, William L, Woolard Partner in Service 

$2.00.  If every Lion in District 31-0, donated the amount desig-

nated in these goals, we would be donating at least $1,223.00 to 

each of these incredible programs. Once again, I ask for your 

help and please, contact me if you have any questions. Lion-

SusieD@gmail,com 

You are the best and I am proud to serve you! 

Your DG Susie 



TIME WITH SID... 
A Conversation With Sid is a reproduction of an interview of Past International President (PIP) Sid 
Scruggs and the subsequent article by Pinehurst Gazette Editor Rebekah King Sykes. (Pinehurst Ga-
zette, April/May/June 2018, Issue No. 130)  The lengthy article has been reformatted into four install-
ments in order to share it with the NC Lions in the 5 District Newsletters over the next few months.  ï  
PCC Ron Kelly                     

A Conversation with Sid 
 

ñLions, Leos, and Lessons Learnedò by Rebekah King Sykes  
 

CƻǳǊ ƳŀƧƻǊ ŎŀǘŜƎƻǊƛŜǎ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎΩ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ ϝ ¢ƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ǿƛǎǳŀƭƭȅ - ƛƳǇŀƛǊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ōƭƛƴŘΦ Lƴ мфнрΣ ǳǇƻƴ IŜƭπ
Ŝƴ YŜƭƭŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎΩ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ±L{Lhb ƛƴ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǝƴƎ ǊŜǾŜǊǎƛōƭŜ ōƭƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
ōƭƛƴŘΦ ϝ ¢ƻ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ǘƘŜ ¸h¦¢IΦ Lƴ мфртΣ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƴŀƳŜŘ [9h ōŜƎŀƴΦ [9h ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ 9ȄǇŜǊƛπ
ŜƴŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦ ϝ ¢ƻ ǎƻƭǾŜ I¦bD9w ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ ϝ ¢ƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 9b±Lwhba9b¢Φ 
 
²ƛǘƘƛƴ ŀ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ Ŏƭǳōǎ ŀǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ Řƻ ƛƴ ±ŀǎǎ ƛǎ 
ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ Řƻ ƛƴ wŀƭŜƛƎƘΣ /ƘŀǊƭƻǧŜΣ ƻǊ ²ƛƴǎǘƻƴ {ŀƭŜƳΦ CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ƛƴ ±ŀǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŦƻƻŘ 
ŘǊƛǾŜ ŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŦƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǾŜǊ нол ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ н ǿŜŜƪǎΦ hƴŎŜ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ ±ƛǎƛƻƴ ±ŀƴ ƻũŜǊǎ ŦǊŜŜ ǎŎǊŜŜƴπ
ƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tƛƎƎƭȅ ²ƛƎƎƭȅ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƭƻǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀŎǝƻƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿƘŜǊŜƛƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŎȅŎƭŜ ƎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŜǎ 
ǾƛǎƛƻƴΦ  
 
¢ƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ [9h /ƭǳō ŀǘ ¦ƴƛƻƴ tƛƴŜǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŬƴŀƴŎŜǎΣ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎΦ Lƴ ǘǳǊƴΣ 
ǘƘŜ [9hǎ ŀǘ ¦ƴƛƻƴ tƛƴŜǎ ǊŀƛǎŜ ϷнYΣ Ŭƭƭ млΣллл ōŀƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƳŜŀƭ ƻŦ ǊƛŎŜΣ ǾƛǘŀƳƛƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴƎǊŜŘƛŜƴǘǎΣ 
ŀƴŘ ǎƘƛǇ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ .ŀŎƪǇŀŎƪ tŀƭǎΣ ƭƻŎŀƭ .ƻȅ {Ŏƻǳǘ 
¢ǊƻƻǇΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ b/ .ƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ DƛǊƭǎ IƻƳŜ ŀǘ [ŀƪŜ ²ŀŎŎŀƳŀǿΦ 
 
hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳōǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀǘ ±ŀǎǎ-
[ŀƪŜǾƛŜǿ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ {ƛŘ ǘŜƭƭǎΣ άhƴŎŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀŘ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΣ ǿŜ ǎǝƭƭ ŘŜƭƛǾπ
ŜǊŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ млл ǇƻǳƴŘǎ ƻŦ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CƻƻŘ .ŀƴƪΦέ 
 
{ƛŘ ǎƳƛƭŜǎΣ ά²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘǿƛŘŜ ǇƻǎǘŜǊ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘΣ bŜǿ /ŜƴǘǳǊȅ Ƙŀǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǿƛƴƴŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ǘǿƻ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ȅŜŀǊǎΗ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎ ǘƻ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǝƴƎ ǎŜƴƛƻǊǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ƳŜǊƛǘ ŀƴŘ ƴŜŜŘǎΦ ²ƛǘƘ ƭƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ǇǊƻπ
ƎǊŀƳǎΣ ǿŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘΦέ 
 
!ǎ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ±LtΩǎτ±ƛǎǳŀƭƭȅ LƳǇŀƛǊŜŘ tŜǊǎƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΣ 
ōƻǿƭƛƴƎΣ ƳƛƴƛŀǘǳǊŜ ƎƻƭŦ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘǎΣ ŜǘŎΦ /ŀƳǇ 5ƻƎǿƻƻŘ ƻũŜǊǎ ǿŜŜƪ-ƭƻƴƎ ǊŜǘǊŜŀǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōƭƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ Ǿƛǎǳŀƭƭȅ ƛƳπ
ǇŀƛǊŜŘΤ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ улл ƎǳŜǎǘǎ ŀǧŜƴŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅΦ {ƛŘ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎΣ ά²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ Ǿƛǎǳŀƭƭȅ- ƛƳǇŀƛǊŜŘ ŬǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƻǳǊƴŀπ
ƳŜƴǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ōƭƛƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǊŘ ǿŜŜƪ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ ǿŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ рлл 
ōƭƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ Ǿƛǎǳŀƭƭȅ-ƛƳǇŀƛǊŜŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŬǎƘƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ hǳǘŜǊ .ŀƴƪǎΦέ 
 
¢ǊǳƭȅΣ ƛŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀǾŜƴǳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳōΦ ά²ƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ 
ƴŜŜŘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ [ƛƻƴΦέ {ƛŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎΣ ά²ŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ Ƨǳǎǘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΤ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ 
ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦέ 
 
CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ ǘǊŀƴǎǇŀǊŜƴǘΦ {ƛŘ ŜȄǇƭŀƛƴǎ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ǿƻǊƪǎΦ ά9ǾŜǊȅ ŎŜƴǘ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜǊǎ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ 
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪŜŜǇ ƻƴŜ ǇŜƴƴȅ ŦƻǊ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝǾŜ ŎƻǎǘǎΦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ƻŦ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ ǿƘƻ Ŏŀƴ ǎŀȅ 
ǘƘŀǘτǿƻǊƭŘǿƛŘŜΣ ȊŜǊƻ ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘΦ 9ǾŜǊȅ Ŏƭǳō ƪŜŜǇǎ ǘǿƻ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝǾŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎŜǊπ
ǾƛŎŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ LŦ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊΣ ǘƘŀƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ǇŜƴƴȅ ƎƻŜǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ 
ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŘǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ƎƻŜǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀŘƳƛƴ ŦǳƴŘΦέ 

 
To be continued once again in next monthôs edition... 



We held the first organizational meeting for our upcoming district convention and 

plans are being laid for a fun weekend. Please mark your calendars to attend the 

31-O Mid-Winter Convention at the Airport Marriott Greensboro on the Weekend 

of January 25
th
 and 26

th
. We are planning a great weekend, but the most im-

portant part of a convention is YOU!! The more of you that attend, the more fun 

we will all have. Itôs a great opportunity to meet and interact with other Lions in 

your district. There will be entertaining and informative programs, meals with en-

tertainment, and voting on important issues for the district. Service happens at 

the club level, but an exchange of ideas at a district, state or international con-

vention is where we can get great ideas for improving existing service or fund-

raising projects or creating new ones.  It would be fabulous if every club was rep-

resented by multiple members.  

We are also asking the clubs of 31-O to make either a monetary or an in-kind do-

nation to the convention to help off set the cost of putting on this event.  Please 

let me know if your club is willing to help and how.   

It takes a district to put on a great convention and 31-O has a reputation of doing 
it right, so plan to join together in January. 

NEWS FROM 

1ST VDG Paul Silverman 

 



Wёъѝôќ Hъљљюїђїѐ ђї ѝёю ñOò Zјїю 

 

 
I had to chuckle at the Reidsville Lions Club business meeting where the Lions were voting on various business 
matters.  Rather than voting ñayeò or ñnayò all those in favor or opposed said ñbite óemò.  What a unique Lions way 
to vote!  The next night I was headed out in the middle of nowhere to the Madison Lions Club, a small club that 
realized it had to grow or it would die.  There were more visitors present than regular club members and, at the end 
of the meeting two visitors had submitted applications for membership and two others took applications with them.  
Who says we canôt get persons to come to our meetings?  Have you invited someone this year to a meeting?  
These are just a couple of the memories I have from my visits to clubs during the month of August.   
Clubs are busy planning for the September 8

th
 Lions District event for hunger relief.  I hope your club is planning to 

participate.  Even the smallest clubs can make a difference.  Think big!  There are so many different ways clubs 
and organizations working with hunger can join together to multiply their efforts. If you still need ideas check with 
DG Susie about what other clubs in the district are planning. 
 
In my visits to other clubs I have noticed that at many of the meetings fund raising activities are being discussed 
and planned for.  Fund raising is certainly a part of what we do.  Brighter Visions, the Camp Dogwood car raffle, 
the District Governorôs goals, etc. all require funds.  However, I have learned over my nearly 40 years as a Lion 
that if all or even if most of what we do is fund raising, that we will have difficulty in sustaining membership.  Letôs 
be honest.  Fund raising is hard and often not the most favorite thing we do.  People who are Lions want to serve.  
They are not looking just to meet and eat nor are they looking to spend all of their volunteer time fund raising.  The 
clubs that are growing are clubs that make a difference in their communities through service in a variety of ways. I 
personally believe that at least every other month your club should be having a service project.  Maybe it is clean-
ing a park, having an eye screening, conducting an event for local VIPôs, doing a Strides walk, taking your club to 
volunteer at Camp Dogwood or providing meals for the homeless, etc. There are literally hundreds of ideas and 
ways to serve. I have seen increased enthusiasm, membership growth and member satisfaction that results from 
service.  Plan a new service project and see what a different it can make! 
 
 

WORDS FROM 

          2nd VDG PAUL MARTH 



THOUGHT YOUôD WANT TO KNOWé.. 

 

 

 

 

 
COME ONE COME ALL TO OUR 4TH ANNUAL 

DISTRICT 31-O MID-WINTER CONVENTION 

WILL BE HELD ON THE WEEKEND OF 

JANUARY 25TH AND 26TH, 2019 

AT THE AIRPORT MARRIOTT IN GREENSBORO, NC. 

WE WELCOME ALL TO THIS VERY SPECIAL EVENT! 

Save the Date 

ZONE 11 Meetings will 

take place at 3:00 PM on 

the following Sundays:  

September 16  

November 18  

February 17  

May 19  

 

 

˰̉̎̅̂̌̆̆̕ ˬ̉̏̎̓ ̃̏̎̔̉̎̅̕ ̔̈̅̉̒ ˦̏̏̄ ˰̙́̎̔̒ ̐̒̏̊̅̃̔ˍ ̘̎̅̔ 

̉̓ ˳̅̐̔̅̍̂̅̒ ˑ˕̔̈ˍ ˗˚˓ː - ̇  ˡ˭ˌˌ ˯̎ ˳̅̐̔̅̍̂̅̒ ˒˘̔̈ 

̙̔̈̅ ̖̈́̅ ̔̈̅̉̒ ̆́̌̌ ˢˢ˱ ˆ ˢ́̋̅ ˳́̌̅ ˈ˃˗ ̐̅̒ ˢˢ˱ 

̐̌́̔̅ˍ ˃ˑ ̆̏̒ ̂́̋̅̄ ̇̏̏̄ˉˌ  

˲́̅̆̏̒̄-˨̏̋̅ ̗̉̌̌ ̖̈́̅ ́ ̔́̂̌̅ ̓̅̔ ̐̕ ́̔ ̔̈̅ ˨̏̋̅ 

ˣ̙̏̎̔̕ ˦́̉̒ ˳̅̐̔̅̍̂̅̒ ˒˕-˓ː̔̈ ́̎̄ ̗̉̌̌ ̂̅ ́̃̔̉̏̎̉̎̇̕ 

̏̆̆ ́ ̈̅̌̉̃̏̐̔̅̒ ̒̉̄̅ˌ  ˮ ̏̔̈̉̎̇ ̓̐̅̃̉̆̉̃ ̃̏̍̉̎̇ ̐̕ ̆̏̒ 

˶́̓̓ ̏̒ ˡ̂̅̒̄̅̅̎ ̉̎ ˳̅̐̔̅̍̂̅̒ˌ  l ̌̌ ̃̌̂̓̕ ̉̎ ˺̏̎̅ ˔ 

̗̉̌̌ ̂̅ ̐́̒̔̉̃̉̐́̔̉̎̇ ̉̎ ̔̈̅ ˤ̉̓̔̒̉̃̔-˯ ˁ˦̉̇̈̔̉̎̇ ˨̎̇̅̒̕ˁ 

̖̄̒̉̅ ̏̎ ˳̅̐̔̅̍̂̅̒ ˘̔̈ˌ 

˺̏̎  ̅  ̝ ˺̏̎  ̅  ̝ 



Wёъѝôќ Hъљљюїђїѐ ђї ѝёю ñOò Zјїю 

Look at what the OAK RIDGE LIONS CLUB has been up to! 

It was a great pleasure for the Oak Ridge Lions Club to honor our biggest supporter of the year on Monday. 
Patti Stokes and the entire staff of the Northwest Observer, go out of their way in supporting the local commu-
nity, in addition to support for our club. 

Many members of the Oak Ridge Lions Club took time out of their busy schedules on Monday to recognize all 
the good things Patti and her staff do for our community. 

Left to right - Lions Cathy Nodine, Ann Schneider, Carolyn Brown, Honorary Lion Patti Stokes, Lions Club 
President Danny Yanusz, Lions Jim King, Jim Kinneman, Doug Nodine. 

Northwest Observer editor Patti Stokes is pinned 
as an Honorary Lion, by Lion Carolyn Brown. 
Patti Stokes and her staff have been steadfast 
supporters of many groups in the NW area, in-
cluding the Oak Ridge Lions Club. Our club 
thought that it was important to recognize the 
support Patti and her staff provide to the local 
community. Because the Lions Motto is "We 
Serve", Patti and her staff were the obvious 
choice for this award. We are honored to serve 
the community side by side with such a great 
group of people!  

 



DISTRICT O 

DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS 

Page 3  Last Line 2018-19 

Page 17       Zone 4    Raeford-Hoke 

                     Zone 5    Lion David Kennedy   Home phone : 336-824-2310  Cell phone: 336-964-9845 

Page 18       Zone 7   Lion Nick Brown  Email : RnicholasB1946@gmail.com 
Page 19      Zone  10 Delete N. Chatham 

      Zone  11 Change Burlington to Alamance County    Delete Roxboro 

Page 21   Raeford-Hoke Charter date  June 2017 

Page 25     Biscoe  Sec/Treas :  Chris Blake  313  Pine St, Biscoe, NC 27209 phone 910-573-0242 

Page 26    Carrboro Delete meeting place 

  Candor  Ken Topper  Cell phone: 336-301-7277  Treasurer:  Vance Thomas 

    PO Box 518  Candor, NC 27229  Cell:  910-220-7694 

Page 27    Coleridge  Secretary email : MaryMccraw53@gmail.com 
Page 30    Goldston Meeting place :  Lizzieôs Grill 

Page 34   Indian Trail President town: Monroe, NC Treas email: rhsaks@wondstream.net 

Page 35   Julian  Secretaryôs Name :  Judy Keck (all other info correct) 

Page 38    Norwood Meeting place: Piney Point Golf Club, 48688 Piney Point Rd, Norwood, NC 

    28128 

Page 39   Oakboro Secretary email: nbarnhardt@yahoo.com 

Page 40   Oxford  President: Wife Linda  Address 508 E Spring St, Cell phone  615-504-7319 

Page 41  Pleasant Garden  Meets 3
rd
 Thursday   President email: lionbthompson@outlook.com 

Page 42             Rockingham  Delete Secretary info.   Secretary/Treasurer is Trudy Watkins   PO Box 187 

     email :  ntwatkins28380@yahoo.com    

Page 44 Troy  Steve Hair  email:  stevesautorepair@embarqmail.com 

Page  47  West Stanly Address: 200 NC 200 Hwy, Stanfield 

Page 49 Piedmont Community ï Eliminate Roxboro Lions Club 

  Wingate University Centennial  Omega (sp) 

Page 50 Hoyle Little  Club West Stanly  E 

  Delete Robert Ward (recently passed) 

Page 51 Delete Robert Hunt (recently passed) 

As of August 27, 2018 

mailto:RnicholasB1946@gmail.com
mailto:MaryMccraw53@gmail.com
mailto:rhsaks@wondstream.net
mailto:nbarnhardt@yahoo.com
mailto:lionbthompson@outlook.com
mailto:ntwatkins28380@yahoo.com


DISTRICT O DIRECTORY 

CORRECTIONS CONTINUED 

Page 54 Delete Michael ñMikeò Hopkins (recently passed) 

Page 58 Brighter Visions Laraine Dupree phone: 704-292-3163 

Page 62 Lions Services for Children  DGSusan Dailey  C: 704-439-6278 
  Email: LionSusieD@gmail.com  District: Nelson Rowland  Email: Cnrowland@embarqmail.com 
Page 63 Promotions District DG Susan Dailey C: 704-439-6278 Email: LionSusieD@gmail.com 
Page 64 Sight/Hearing State  Delete Mary Boehm  Add: Max Bumgardner, Canton Lions Club, 519 Nellie John 
  Drive, Clyde, NC 28721  P: 828-593-1025  email: bummy13@bellsouth.net 

Page 67   International Officers from North Carolina 

  GWEN WHITE  First Flight Lions Club  

  Remove Gwen White from Past International Director 

Page 70 District 31-L Leon Pryor  Address: 14 Saint Andrews Dr, Etowah, NC 28729 Phone: 828-890-8096    
  Email: Pryorleon@rocketmail.com 

  District 31-I  Jimmy Myers  Address: PO Box 2071 email: jimmy.l.myers@nccourts.org 

  District 31-S  Mark Bateman email: Hmbateman@hotmail.com 

Page 71 District 31-I  Donald Cobb  cell: 252-430-9202 

Page 72 First Vice President Chris Headley  phone 704-236-9786 

mailto:Cnrowland@embarqmail.com
mailto:LionSusieD@gmail.com
mailto:bummy13@bellsouth.net
mailto:Pryorleon@rocketmail.com
mailto:jimmy.l.myers@nccourts.org
mailto:Hmbateman@hotmail.com

